Youth Council

May 9, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Heather Gleason, Lee Hiller, Jeni Kolstad, Rickell Nielson, Glenn Morris, Darren Tungsvik, Kathi Rusch, Abdi Sabrie, Monde Schwartz, William Shackleton, Bonnie Stanton, Caleb Strege, Karen Wagner, Karen Wolters, John Woodwick and Gloria Zachow.
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves.  

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.

III. Mankato Area Healthy Youth
Jeni Kolstad from Mankato Area Healthy Youth reported that they received a three year grant from the Otto Bremer Foundation to engage the community in youth development.  MAHY is seeking input from youth ages 12-19 to develop a youth vision for the Greater Mankato area and hold a summit to unveil that vision.  There is a community partner meeting on May 21st at noon.  

IV.
Minnesota Youth Program Plan 

Heather Gleason reported that traditionally the WIA Youth Plan and Minnesota Youth Program Plan were combined but this year the state requested separate plans.  The Youth Council approved the WIA Youth Plan at the March meeting.   Minnesota Youth Program funds do not flow through the South Central WorkForce Council so Minnesota Valley Action Council submitted their own plan.

Bonnie Stanton distributed and reviewed a summary of the Minnesota Youth Program Plan.  MVAC received $160,508 to serve 50 youth during the summer and 20 year round for total of 70.  The plan included assessments, career exploration, work readiness skill development and a paid work experience achieved through one-on-one instruction and group activities.  The MYP Plan that was submitted and approved by the state was also approved by the Youth Council by consensus.    


V.
Updates
Youth Intervention Program

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the last quarterly report for the Youth Intervention Program which focuses on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  A total of 13 youth have been served to date and 6 are participating in a work experience.  The goal is to serve 30 through the grant period that ends December 31, 2013.    

Teen Parent Projects

Heather Gleason reported that a multi-county grant proposal for MFIP Innovations Funds was funded to provide services to teen parents.  Teen parents under age 20 in the nine county area will be assigned a Single Point of Contact to help navigate and connect to community resources and the teen parents will participate in workshops and have an opportunity to participate in a work experience.  The Department of Human Services has also allocated funds to each area to serve teen parents on the MFIP program.     

Communities of Color Grant
Heather Gleason reported that the grant to serve youth from communities of color will begin July 1st.  A meeting with the partners has been scheduled later this month to discuss implementation.

Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

Heather Gleason reported that the DEED will be submitting a grant proposal focused on serving youth with disabilities.  The proposal includes designating a Disability Resource Coordinator and developing Integrated Resource Teams.  There is no funding for work experience in this grant proposal.  Of all of the WorkForce Service Areas that participate in the proposal, the Department of Labor will choose the implementation sites and evaluation sites.  Heather will be attending a meeting later this week to learn more about the initiative.

Partners In Career Exploration

Heather Gleason reported that interns have completed their placements with their school districts and are preparing a final report of their activities.  In the past, the PICE program was funded by a grant from the state.  This school year the program continued by utilizing incentive funds that we receive for our performance in the WIA Youth program.  Both of those resources have been eliminated.  There was some discussion about possible funding opportunities.  
2011 WIA Youth Program Third Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2011 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 208 youth and the goal was to serve 176.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all but one of the youth measures.

IV. Other Business

Heather Gleason distributed the draft Labor Market Profile for South Central Minnesota.  A final version will be emailed to the group when available.  

Next Meeting: September 12, 2012
The meeting adjourned.    

